
Eastern Plant Board 
April 7, 2005 

Egg Harbor, New Jersey 
 

Resolution 4: Expression of Appreciation to the New Jersey Department of 
Agriculture, Division of Plant Industry 

 
Whereas, Egg Harbor, New Jersey was the site for the 80th Annual Meeting of the Eastern 
Plant Board from April 4-7, 2005; and 
 
Whereas, the meeting was well organized, hosted, and arranged by the gracious staff of 
the New Jersey Department of Agriculture’s Division of Plant Industry; and  
 
Whereas, the New Jersey staff was very accommodating, professional, hospitable and 
warm, and the meeting was highly productive, successful, informative, and enjoyed by all 
who attended; therefore, 
 
Be it Resolved,  that the members of the Eastern Plant Board express our sincere 
appreciation to Carl Schulze and the staff of the New Jersey Department of Agriculture, 
Eileen Meagher, Carol Lively, Joe Zoltowski, Galen Ettinger and Saul Vaiciunas, for 
their hard work and attention to detail in hosting an enjoyable and successful annual 
meeting. 
 
Distribution: 
Charles Kuperus, Secretary, New Jersey Department of Agriculture 
Carl Schulze, Director, Division of Plant Industry, NJDA 
Eileen Meagher, Carol Lively, Joe Zoltowski, Galen Ettinger, Saul Vaiciunas, Plant 
Industry Staff, NJDA 
Mark Mayer, Jeff Beach, Howard Panton, EPB Presenters, NJDA Staff 
 
 


